


Dear Partners in Catholic Education,

Being part of Catholic education during the 2011 – 2012 school year has been an amazing experience. Each day, I had the privilege of 
witnessing our students learn and grow under the professional guidance of our dedicated sta�. Our teachers and support sta� provided 
inspiration that unleashed the potential in every child. �ere are many expressions of Catholic education and we o�er you a glimpse at 
some of these in this annual report to our community.

�roughout the year, we celebrated many aspects that make our Catholic schools unique and distinct. �e Gospel of Jesus Christ permeates 
the learning environments. It guides our Catholic schools in every dimension – philosophy of education, curriculum, community life, 
selection of teachers, and even our physical environment. By celebrating recent achievements and building on our strengths, we can ensure 
Catholic education will �ourish for generations to come.

Important work with our key partners continued to support our Catholic schools. Our connections with priests and local parishes are a 
blessing. �e parish community o�ered students educational support and helped prepare them to receive the sacraments.  Now, more than 
ever, teachers and administrators are encouraging parental participation in each school’s mission and life. Such a partnership was directed 
toward academic achievement, and toward planning and evaluating the e�ectiveness of the school’s goals. 

A strong commitment to social justice �ourished in our schools as students responded to issues of global social injustice. We o�er a 
learning experience that brings out the very best in our students and helps them work toward transforming the world. Catholic school life 
encourages academic excellence and also self-discipline, personal integrity, moral values and a deep caring for others who are less fortunate.

We know we have much to look forward to in the coming years. We can be very proud of the breadth of e�ort, the extent of achievement 
and the depth of commitment to faith-�lled learning that will serve our students and Catholic schools in the future.

Peace to you in Christ,

Brian Beal
Director of Education

One of our key goals as a Catholic community is to provide our students with a distinctive learning environment, one that integrates faith 
values and spiritual formation into academic programming. Our board’s Catholic virtues and values and the Ontario Catholic School 
Graduate Expectations continue to guide our sta� in delivering a faith-�lled education. 

Our theme for the 2011 – 2012 school year, You are the Voice of the Living God, was woven into many aspects of student learning and 
growth – be it academic, social and spiritual. In addition, we saw many wonderful expressions of learning and faith during Catholic 
Education Week, which took place from May 6th to May 12th. During this special week, we saw students and sta� celebrating the gi� of 
Catholic education through literacy, numeracy, technology and social justice initiatives. 

Our Religious Education Coordinator worked throughout the year to ensure our Gospel values were infused into all aspects of the 
curriculum for students from Kindergarten to Grade 12. Religious education programs were o�ered in every grade.

�e Adult Faith Animator continued to provide our sta� with resources to enliven faith in the workplace. Sta� participated in liturgies and 
faith day celebrations, while the Faith Ambassador program served faith development at the schools and board o�ces.

 

�ere were many changes throughout the year. We welcomed more students into full day Kindergarten, hired new sta�, began a strategic 
multi-year planning process, said goodbye to one of our oldest schools, started major construction projects, opened a new school and kept 
a focus on learning excellence. Here are highlights:

Multi-Year Planning

�e board was excited to begin the process of developing a new strategic multi-year plan. Jim Sirdevan, a former principal with the board 
and former education o�cer with the Ministry of Education, was hired as a facilitator to lead the planning and consultation. A committee 
of representatives was established to guide the process – committee membership includes:
- Ab Falconi, Superintendent of Education
- Sherry Chapman, Adult Faith Animator
- Karen Pond, Religious Education Coordinator
- Linda McGregor, Manager First Nation, Métis and Inuit education initiatives
- Jo-Anne Flood, Manager Payroll and Bene�ts .

�e context setting phase of the planning process took place during the past school year and dra� vision and mission statements were 
developed. A scan of the internal and external environments as well as an analysis of our strengths, weaknesses, opportunities and threats 
were completed to understand challenges facing the board. It was determined that one of the most important responsibilities is to 
emphasize our distinct di�erence as a faith-based system and that the overarching goal of the plan is "student achievement and well-being.” 
�e committee also began extensive consultation with sta�, students, parents, parish representatives and members of the community.

Full Day Kindergarten

We were happy to o�er the full day Kindergarten program in 21 classrooms in 13 schools across our board during the past school year. In 
total, 638 students bene�ted from the extended Kindergarten program. �e next phase of this program will see an additional 13 schools 
o�ering full day learning for the 2012 – 2013 school year.

Four Pillars – Improvement Planning for Student Achievement

To achieve our learning goals and objectives, our board has an improvement plan for student achievement. �e plan outlines goals, 
strategies, opportunities for professional development and methods for evaluation for the school year. It is based on four key pillars and it 
informs how we achieve our teaching and learning objectives and identi�es future areas for improvement. �e four learning pillars for 2011 – 
2012 were Catholic community, culture and caring, literacy, numeracy, and pathways.

Programme and Services

�e Programme and Services Department works as a team to ensure that we meet our improvement planning goals and objectives in each of the four 
pillars. During the school year, sta� continued to o�er programmes and services in support of our schools including:
- Reading Recovery® in all of our elementary schools
- Numeracy initiatives 
- English Language Learner support
- Expanding technology in the classroom with interactive whiteboards and iPad technology
- Student Success initiatives such as Specialist High Skills Major, Ontario Youth Apprenticeship Program, Dual Credits and School   
 Within a College.

�e fourth and �nal year of implementation of our Equity and Inclusive Education strategy culminated during the year. Schools were provided with 
resources, curriculum materials and support to assist with implementation. 

Special education programs and services are available for students who require assistance to achieve success. Inclusion continues to be of central 
importance to us so that all students learn together. We focussed on maximizing funding available to us through Special Equipment Amount and Special 
Incident Portion to enhance learning for students with special needs.

In addition, our psychologists, social workers and school counsellors provided consultation, assessment and counselling services for students who 
have complex emotional and learning needs.

Implementing the Ontario First Nation, Métis and Inuit Policy Framework continued to be a priority. Our Voluntary Self-Identi�cation 
process for students with First Nation, Métis and Inuit ancestry guided us in the development of programs, services and support to ensure 
cultural awareness and student success.

Our board’s overall results showed achievement above or equal to the provincial average in Grade 3 reading, writing and mathematics as 
well as Grade 6 reading and writing. In addition, there continued to be steady progress in the number of students who are meeting or 
exceeding provincial standards since the tests were �rst introduced in 2002 – 2003. �e results for Grade 9 academic and applied mathematics 
also showed continuous improvement over time. 

GRADE 3     Board Results   Provincial Results      GRADE 6     Board Results     Provincial Results
Reading  68%                  66%         76%      75%
Writing                 76%                 76%         74%      74%
Mathematics  69%                 68%         53%       58%

GRADE 9 MATHEMATICS    Board Results Provincial Results 
Applied                              41%            44%
Academic                                 74%           84%

ONTARIO SECONDARY SCHOOL LITERACY TEST (OSSLT)
�e overall success rate for the high school students in our board was 78%. �e overall success rate for the province was 82%. For more 
detailed information about our EQAO results, please visit www.eqao.com

Parents’ involvement in their children’s education plays a critical role in student success. We are committed to engaging and involving our parents 
in many aspects of learning in our schools. Each of our schools has a Catholic School Community Council (CSCC) which works toward making 
improvements at the school through a number of spiritual, social and academic initiatives. 

Parents also got involved in a central advisory body called the Parent Involvement Committee. �is important group of parents from each region 
in the board acts as a direct link between the CSCCs, Director of Education and the trustees.

Parent Reaching Out grants are another way in which our parents seek to enhance the success of students in our schools. In 2011 – 2012, parents 
applied for 32 grants for a range of projects including website redesign, bullying prevention programs and English Language Learner support.
 


